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Dear Member,

June is upon us and it will hopefully bring with it some good weather, now is the time to get out the paints. That’s what I thought, but I realised it is the bathroom, kitchen that needs painting! 

We very much look forward to some painting days out that various committee members are organising, along with those extra Monday meetings during the summer months, where we can do more painting together. Remember the ‘fruit’ Chairman’s Challenge. Use these evenings to get working on that if you like.
Our Programme Officer’s and Vice Chairman’s pieces are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
I do hope you enjoy the demonstration from Stephen Martyn on 5th June, and you find his style interesting and helpful.

On 3rd July, we again welcome back another friend, Mo Teeuw, she will be working in oil and will develop a marine landscape for us. She is fun, paints with a fresh style and obvious enjoyment revealing her passion and knowledge resulting in a most enjoyable evening. I look forward to seeing you there.

We are looking forward to fortunate weather for Friday 16th June, when Phil is leading an en plain air session at Ferry Meadows, 10am until 4pm or completion. Never had a go before? Give it a try, its a lovely location to share with friends and all facilities are available on site.

Kate Paskin

++++++++++++++++++

We have had some real summer weather lately. Almost too hot at times to be outside. However the painting "en plein air" in Ferry Meadows fast approaches. Just to remind you that it is planned for Friday, 16 June, weather permitting. The plan is to meet in front of the main cafe , next to the visitors centre by 10.00am. Bring your own materials, folding chair etc. We have been able to secure free parking for members attending this session. Please see separate email from Carole regarding this. If you can let me know if you intend to come beforehand, that would be useful. My contact details are: email phil@hemsley.uk.com or tel (01733) 264071.

The Thorpe Hall cafe permanent exhibition has seen no sales and I really need to change some of the paintings, so if any members can let me have a painting for consideration I would appreciate it. The basic rules are that you exhibit at your own risk and 10%  of any sales goes to PAS and Thorpe Hall. That is 20% in total. My own experience has been that local scenes are most popular. Large paintings cannot be accommodated due to limited space.

Just to remind you that the actual concert/film for the CPSO is on Saturday, 17th June at 7.30pm at the Voyager school. Concession tickets are available to our members and can be purchased at the city information office.

Well done to all members who had a painting selected for the Key Theatre Exhibition. You were a very select group. 

Best Wishes Phil Hemsley

++++++++++++++++++
St Johns exhibition was a great success with many pictures being sold, and a huge number of cards being sold. Thank you to all who helped with hanging and stewarding, especially those members who chipped in with extra sessions. We couldn’t have done it without you. The pictures did the society proud. We had some lovely comments from members of the public about the wide variety of styles.
We had nearly 600 votes from the public for the favourite picture of the exhibition. The winning number of votes went to Clare Marshall for her picture ‘First Rain’, Carole Boyer was 2nd with ;Wild Lavender Meadows’ and Stephen Kulczak was 3rd with ‘Powder Blue Coo’. Well done the three of you.

Best wishes

John Bailey
Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
